PUBLIC NOTICE

2025 LOCAL GOVERNMENT ELECTIONS

CANDIDATE INFORMATION WEBINAR

The Shire of Wickepin wishes to inform residents that WALGA, in
collaboration with the Department of Local Government, Industry
Regulation and Safety (LGIRS) and the WA Electoral Commission
(WAEC), will be hosting an online Candidate Information Webinar
for individuals interested in nominating for the upcoming local
government elections.

The webinar will be held at 6:00pm Monday, 18'" August. For those
interested in attending, the Shire will be hosting a group viewing in
the Council Chambers at the Shire Administration Office. All are
welcome to join.

This free session is designed to assist prospective candidates by
providing an overview of:

e The local government election process

e The roles and responsibilities of Council Members

e The regulatory role of the Department of Local Government

Participants will also have the opportunity to ask questions during
the session.

For anyone considering nominating for Council, this is a valuable
opportunity to gain insights and prepare ahead of nominations
opening on 28 August 2025. ,

David Burton

Chief Executive Officer
Embracing Community gnawth/



